







# ASSOCIATE PASTOR'S PEN PLEASE USE A Pyx



It is a great and noble tradition of the Church for loved ones to bring Communion to the

sick or shut-in. It is a reminder to us that:

"If one member suffers in the Body of Christ, which is the Church, all the members suffer with that member (1 Corinthians 12:26). For this reason, kindness shown toward the sick and works of charity and mutual help for the relief of every kind of human want are held in special honor".

It is thus especially fitting that all baptized Christians share in this ministry of mutual charity within the Body of Christ by doing all they can to help the sick return to health, by showing love for the sick, and by celebrating the sacraments with them.

The obligation to visit and comfort those who cannot take part in the Eucharistic assembly may be clearly demonstrated by taking communion to them from the community's Eucharistic celebration.

When the Eucharist is brought to the sick, it should be carried in a *pyx*. (A PYX is a small container in which one can carry the consecrated host, to the sick or those otherwise unable to come to church in order to receive Holy Communion.)

If you have need of a pyx to bring someone communion, we have pyxes available for you to borrow (and a booklet with prayers). They can be found in a basket on the gift table. Please feel free to take a pyx and use it as you need. Simply bring it with you to communion, have it open, and present it to the minister who will place a host in the pyx. When you no longer have need of the pyx, please return it to the basket.

When taking the Eucharist to the sick or shut-in take only what you need for *that day's* visit. Be mindful that you carry the Blessed Sacrament with you. Be sure to treat it with the respect and reverence that is due it.

Know, also, that when you bring the Eucharist to your loved one, you are also bringing the prayers of the entire community with you. Please, also, remember that you can write the name of your loved one in the Needs of the People Book/Parish Book of Intentions. These prayers are lifted up at the Masses celebrated each day.

Thank you for your ministry to those who are unable to be with us during out weekend celebration.

fr chuck

### It's AMAZING . . .

It's amazing: all the things that go into making a beautiful season. Christmas season is all but over and we would like to give appreciation for the many people who did so many things to make this Christmas season as beautiful as it was. Art and Environment ministers, the many Liturgical ministers who volunteered and the coordinators who were persistent in their pleas for help, the Music ministers, the Hospitality ministers who welcomed and helped so many people, the behind-the-scenes people – sacristans, chair ministers, clean-up, etc., and the many, many people who came to worship with us. There are probably others that are missed in this list but all this is done for the greater glory of God and, for this, we are thankful. ~Frs. Ralph and Chuck

# ANNUAL COMMON MEETING NIGHT



Every year the committees that direct the life of our Parish Community meet together on the same night to share some food, prayer, and information at a common meeting, and

then break into their individual meetings. All members of committees will gather THIS **Tuesday**, **January 13**, **beginning at 6:00 p.m.** with a light supper in the Gathering Place. At 6:40 p.m. everyone will gather in Church for a short communal prayer service and information-sharing. That time together will be followed by individual committee meetings. *Thanks to everyone who shares their time and talents for St. Bruno Parish.* See you there!

Committee pictures will be taken.

### HOLY HOUR FOR LIFE

JANUARY 21, 2015 • 7:00 P.M.

The Deacons of St. Bruno's and St. Paul's are joining with all the Deacons of the Milwaukee Archdiocese in sponsoring a **HOLY HOUR FOR LIFE at both parishes**. This is an ongoing project of the

Deacons of our area. We will be praying for all life from birth to natural death, on the eve of the disastrous and immoral decision of the Supreme Court regarding abortion. You are all invited to join us as we storm Heaven with prayers at **7:00 p.m.** on **Jan. 21**. The Holy Hour will consist of Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament, prayers, readings and a stirring homily by *Deacon John Mezydlo*. John will be assisted by *Deacon Tom Filipiak* and Deacon-candidate *Joe Senglaub*. Please join us and help us pray for all human life.

# MyPARISH PIOURFU URE

Please remember to turn in your

My Parish-Our Future
pledge cards.

Our budget & planning process depends on *your* support. **Thank You!** 

**2015-2017 THREE-YEAR PLEDGES TO DATE: \$2,419,068** Toward Our Final Goal Of **\$3,000,000** 34% of Families Have Turned In Pledge Cards

# MORTGAGE COUNTDOWN

Current Balance: \$1,062,478.68

















### Hats Off To Our St. Bruno Volunteers!

To anyone who has volunteered in any way, shape or form in support of St. Bruno's: Please join the Parish Staff at a THANK YOU DINNER!

> When: Friday, January 23, 2015 Time: 6:00 p.m. • Place: St. Bruno Gym

There will be entertainment, prizes, and lots of fun! Please sign-up on the board in the Gathering Place so that we can plan accordingly.

### WELCOME WEEKEND: JAN. 17-18

Our Parish holds a Welcome Weekend on the third weekend of each month. Next weekend, we will have coffee and juice after all Masses, along with cookies on Saturday and donuts on Sunday. This is also the weekend that we register *New* Parishioners and offer Blood Pressure Screening. We also plan to highlight the many ministries we have at St. Bruno's that always welcome new members. This month we highlight the Communications Committee.

### "Be A Man" - That Man Is You



That Man Is You is back! TMIY is an exciting 13week program for all adult males (18 and older), that focuses on male leadership, strengthening your Catholic faith, and understanding your

role as a Catholic male. This year's program is called "Be A Man", by Fr. Larry Richards. We meet Thursday mornings from **5:30-7:00 a.m.** *starting January 8*, for thirteen weeks. Free breakfast is included! Please contact Jerry Strand at 262-965-3436 or jerrystrand52@ yahoo.com. You can also visit www.thatmanisyou.org for more information.

### BOOK CLUB MEETS JAN. 13

The St. Bruno Book Club meets at 9:00 a.m. on Tuesday. Jan. 13, in the Family Room. This group is open to anyone interested in discussing the monthly book. This month we will discuss Grandma Gatewood's Walk by Ben Montgomery. This is true story of a 67-year-old woman who walked the 2,050 mile Appalachian Trail alone in the 1950's. The author shares Grandma Gatewood's diaries, trail journals and much information about the area and its history. Join the discussion, even if you did not read the book. (Next month we will read and discuss James Martin's book, Jesus - A Pilgrimage. It is a history, geography and spiritual journey with Jesus.)

# "HOLY DUSTERS" & ALTAR LINENS

### **New Evening Option Available!**

We are in need of a team of at least three people to do light church cleaning one hour a month. The work can be done in the daytime **or** evening hours. This is the perfect opportunity for a family to serve in this important ministry. In **addition**, we need three people to *launder* and *press the Altar* linens once a month. Please call the Parish Office at 965-2332 if you are able to serve in one or both of these ministries.





"Follow us" at St. Bruno Parish





'Like us" at St. Bruno Parish School

### MUSIC MINISTRY

### Congratulations!



Two St. Bruno musicians have been accepted into the **Dorian Vocal Honors Festival**. *Matthew* Bridge (tenor) and Celia Gould (soprano) are representing St. Bruno in a 1,175 member, eightstate Honor Choir Festival, Jan. 11-12, held at

Luther College in Decorah, Iowa. It is the largest of its kind in the USA. Congratulations and thanks for your service to our St. Bruno Music Ministry.

### CHOIR RESUMES

Parish choir starts rehearsals on Jan. 14 at 7:00 p.m. New singers are welcome. See Director of Liturgy and Music, Mark Gould, if interested.



### MISS THE CONCERT?

For a limited time, you can listen to the "Heavenly" sounds of this year's "A Heavenly Homecoming" Lessons & Carols Concert. Go to: https://soundcloud.com/brianmichael-thompson/sets/lessons-and-carols-2014

# MEN WHO COOK • APR. 18, 2015



Our Men Who Cook Dinner & Auction is scheduled for April 18, 2015.

Mark your calendars! But, we also need volunteers and donations of all kinds to make this event a success:

- Are you interested in being a chef and hosting a table?
- Have you hit the After-Christmas sales and now have wonderful items to donate?
- Do you have a special talent that you would like to share with the school children?

Then Men Who Cook wants and needs you! Additional information, including a donation form and donation ideas, can be found on the Parish website. Just click on the "Fundraising" tab at the top of the home page, then "School Auction". Any questions can be directed to Karen Hoffman at karenkayhoffman@gmail.com or 262-422-1678.

# SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

### SAVE THE DATE

Please save the date to see YOUR St. Bruno Parish School students in action! Our **Open** House will be on Thursday,



**Jan. 29**. This is an opportunity

to see the Science and Wonder Fair, tour the Wax Museum, and much more! Watch for more details to follow.



# Box Tops Update

Thank you for your box tops! Our School just received a check for over \$1,100 for their last ourschool Add Abover submission (3-4 month collection). Keep Clipping!

# FAITH FORMATION CORNER

# K-11 FAITH FORMATION SCHEDULE

К-8: 9:00-10:15 а.м.

Upcoming Classroom Sessions: Jan. 25; Feb. 8, 22
Upcoming Family Session: Jan. 18; Feb. 15
HIGH SCHOOL (GRADES 9-10): 6:30-8:00 p.m.
Upcoming Sessions: Jan. 25; Feb. 8, 22
CONFIRMATION (GRADE 11): 6:30-8:00 p.m.
Upcoming Sessions: Jan. 18; Feb. 8, 15

### SUMMER YOUTH OPPORTUNITIES

It's not too early to start planning summer programs. The teens of St. Bruno and St. Paul Parishes have three great opportunities to grow in their faith and awareness of social justice during the month of July 2015.

Catholic Heart Work Camp – July 5-11: This is a traditional "Mission Trip". Students will travel by van to Fremont, Nebraska, and stay at a school. Each day starts with Mass, then students will work with an agency doing home repairs for the elderly and helping out at shelters, food banks and daycare sites. Evenings will be filled with activities, music, skits, videos, group sharing time, speakers and prayer. Spaces are VERY limited—so please reserve your spot today!

**Reach Out Reach In** – **July 12-17: RORI** is a Mission Trip that takes place right in the Milwaukee Archdiocese. Students stay at St. Monica's in Whitefish Bay and are divided into work groups that have a variety of sites in the Metro Milwaukee area, as well as some farms in Ozaukee County.

**Steubenville Youth Conference – July 24-26:** This conference is held at the University of St. Thomas in St. Paul, MN. Students will travel by coach bus to a weekend conference which provides outstanding Catholic speakers, workshops, daily Mass and reconciliation.

St. Bruno's will be collaborating with St. Paul's on the Catholic Heart and Steubenville trips. *Reach Out Reach In* is a program that you can attend on your own (or better yet, ask some friends to join you!). There are fees with each of the trips, but students may participate in fundraising to help keep their costs affordable. For more information, contact *Amy Golden* at **262-402-8229** or **aldgolden@gmail.com**.

### GUATEMALA

*Bill James* and *Juan Gutierrez* will be visiting our sister parish in Chahal from **Jan. 25 through Jan. 30**.

### The purpose of this visit will be to:

- 1. Bring our greetings and confer with *Fr. Julio*, Pastor of St. Agustin Church.
- 2. Confer with *Fr. Oscar*, Director of the Tech.—Vocational School, about the new curriculum, and review existing projects.
- 3. Meet with government officials about the government's involvement in the new courses and curriculum at the Tech.—Vocational School.

Remember, 100% of your sponsorships and contributions to our Guatemala Mission goes to that mission.

### CALENDAR OF EVENTS

### THIS WEEK

Monday, January 12

7:00 p.m. School Committee / Parish Room

7:00 p.m. Adult Basketball / Gym

7:30 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous / Staff Work Room

Tuesday, January 13

9:00 a.m. Book Club / Family Room

2:00-9:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration / Chapel

6:30 p.m. *Common Meeting Night* / All Rooms

Wednesday, January 14

6:30 p.m. Home & School / Family Room

7:00 p.m. Choir Rehearsal / Church

THURSDAY, JANUARY 15

5:30 a.m. That Man Is You / Gathering Place

9:00-11:00 a.m. Prayer Shawl Ministry / Family Room

7:00 p.m. Green Team / Science Lab

FRIDAY, JANUARY 16

9:30 a.m. Masonic Health Care Center Mass / Three Pillars

SATURDAY, JANUARY 17 - WELCOME WEEKEND

New Parishioner Registration

**Blood Pressure Screening** 

5:00 p.m. Mass / Church

SUNDAY, JANUARY 18 - WELCOME WEEKEND

New Parishioner Registration

**Blood Pressure Screening** 

8:00 & 10:30 a.m. Masses / Church

9:00-10:15 a.m. K-8 Faith Formation Family Session / Gym

4:30 p.m. Hispanic Mass / Church

6:30 p.m. Gr. 9-11 Faith Formation / Gathering Place

### **COMING SOON**

Jan. 23 - Volunteer Appreciation Dinner, 6:00 p.m.

Jan. 25-Feb. 1 - Catholic Schools Week

Jan. 29 - Open House, St. Bruno Parish School

Feb. 18 - Ash Wednesday

Feb. 19 - Fine Arts Night at the Waukesha Civic Theatre (St. Bruno Parish School Participates)

### BEYOND OUR PARISH

Jan. 13 - Catholic Study Club: What does it really mean to be "Spiritual" (Pt. I); Fr. Ken Omernick; Call Marilee 262-352-3532

Jan. 14 - CMH Prospective Parent Preview Night; 6:30-8:30 p.m. RSVP at www.catholicmemorial.net or Krissy; 262-542-7101 x552

Jan. 16 - Feeding America Food Pantry; 1412 Summit Ave, O'woc (next to Goodwill); 3:00-6:00 p.m. or until supplies last; Bring bags

Jan. 16-18 - Retrouvaille Marriage Retreat; Redemptorist Retreat Center; Call 800-470-2230 or visit www.retrouvaille.org

Jan. 23-25 - AA & Al-Anon Retreat for Women; Redemptorist Retreat Center; \$200; Call Marge N. at 414-763-2843

Jan. 24 - Christ Alive in Our Marriage Retreat; St. Marg. Mary; 10-5; charisministries.org/Marriage\_Wisconsin\_Jan2015

Feb. 5 - Wisconsin Catholic Youth Rally Dinner; Country Springs RSVP by Jan. 20; \$35/person, \$60/couple; John 262-844-6061

Feb. 6-8 - Weekend Silent Preached Retreat for Men; 567-6900; www.redemptoristretreat.org; 262-567-6900; \$195

# What Is Your Catholic IQ?

Starting last Sunday, Jan. 4, to this Sunday, Jan. 11, the Catholic Church highlighted:

a) Evangelization; b) Stewardship; c) Poverty; d) Migration.

# THE WORD OF THE LORD

January 12, 2015
Hebrews 1:1-6; Mark 1:14-20
January 13, 2015
Hebrews 2:5-12; Mark 1:21-28
January 14, 2015
Hebrews 2:14-18; Mark 1:29-39
January 15, 2015
Hebrews 3:7-14; Mark 1:40-45
January 16, 2015
Hebrews 4:1-5, 11; Mark 2:1-12
January 17 & 18, 2015
I Samuel 3:3b-10, 19
I Corinthians 6:13c-15a, 17-20

John 1:35-42 www.usccb.org/nab/

### ST. VINCENT DE PAUL

After Jesus was baptized, he saw the Spirit of God descending like a dove and a Voice was heard: "This is My Beloved Son, with Whom I am well pleased". As we give to the poor, we also can hear these same words.

As you place your gift in the Society of St. Vincent de Paul Basket, know that you are a sign of God's love to those who are suffering and you give them reason to believe and to trust.

### FAITH & WORK

Inspirio Youth Ministries invites you to join us for a special presentation by Marquette University President
Dr. Michael Lovell: "Integrating Faith and Work at Marquette University".

Tuesday, Jan. 20 • 7:30-9:30 a.m.

The Sharon Lynne Wilson
Center for the Arts
19805 W. Capitol Dr., Brookfield.

RSVP to 262-966-1800

# What Is Your Catholic IQ? The answer is d)

It is appropriate that on the Epiphany, the visitation of the Magi, that the Catholic Church started National Migration Week, "We are One Family Under God". The Church wants us to have more awareness of the many issues facing migrants – human trafficking, foreign labor recruitment and the precarious existence of families caught in the migration experience. We should be praying about this more than just this one week!

# LITURGICAL PRAYER

Monday, January 12
8:00 a.m. † Jean von Bereghy
Tuesday, January 13
8:00 a.m. † John Hammel
Wednesday, January 14
8:45 a.m. † LaVerne Nikolaus
Student Mass
Thursday, January 15
8:00 a.m. Morning Prayer with

Communion/Chapel

(This Mass is held at the Masonic Home)
SATURDAY, JANUARY 17
5:00 p.m. † Don Dupies
SUNDAY, JANUARY 18
8:00 a.m. † Bob Bischel
10:30 a.m. † Marguerite Ryan

9:30 a.m. † Bill & Catherine Rebholz

FRIDAY, JANUARY 16

### Mass/Devotion Times

Weekend Mass Times: Saturday 5:00 p.m. • Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 a.m. We pray the Rosary daily at 7:40 a.m. before the 8:00 a.m. Mass. The *Our Lady of Guadalupe* Chapel is open 24/7 for private prayer. Eucharistic Adoration is every Tuesday from 2:00-9:00 p.m. in the Chapel.

### SAVE THE DATE

Friday, March 27, 2015 • 7:00 p.m. St. Joseph Chapel, Milwaukee Open to the public – all are welcome!

Free will offering accepted
Religious communities of women and
men in the Archdiocese of Milwaukee
will join in a Massed Choir along with
the SSSF Chapel Singers and vocal
and instrumental soloists to celebrate
their lives and ministry. Please join
the archdiocesan religious planning
committee on Friday, March 27, at
7:00 p.m. for "In Joyful Hope," a concert
to celebrate the Year of Consecrated Life.

# IT VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY

The St. Bruno Parish *Communications Committee* is expanding to include a "Technology" sub-committee. If you have experience in the IT field and would like to make a significant contribution in serving your Parish, please contact *Steve Marcus* at **smarcus@footlights.com** or *Brandon Grady* at **grady.mke@gmail.com**.

### MASS INTENTIONS

Remembering a loved one who has died by having a Mass said in their name is a wonderful way to still have a connection with that person. The stipend is just \$10. For more information, please call *Karen Warnes* at the Parish Office, **262-965-2332**.



- WCYR Dinner: Feb. 5, 2015
- Men Who Cook April 18, 2015
- Golf Outing: Aug. 8, 2015

### LITURGICAL MINISTERS

Hospital Communion Ministry Thursday, January 15

M.J. & D. Shebesta



5:00 p.m. Saturday, January 17

Greeters: J. Burgireno, L. Hedrick

Ushers: A. & M. Bretl

E. Phillips, J. Siepmann

P. Maloney

Servers: † B. Hendrick

J. DuBois, A. Maloney

Readers: J. Harnack, J. Strand

Euch. Min: D. & J. Jablonski

R. Borowski, J. Narr

S. Siepmann, B. Strand

C. Malonev

### 8:00 a.m. Sunday, January 18

Greeters: S. Carrao, J. Hying

Ushers: D. Becker

M. Herbert, P. Tabat

J. Radtke, R. Humpal

Servers: † A. Dittman

N. Ibach, T. Humpal

Readers: C. Pinter, P. Hoffman

Euch. Min: P. Fulton, M. Fowler

J. Hying, T. Pinter,

S. James R. Carrao

A.M. Filipiak

#### 10:30 a.m. Sunday, January 18

Greeters: J.R. Mezydlo, S. Burt

Ushers: J. Finn, J. Riley, B. Klemp

M. Jablonski, K. Lawniczak

S. Vandenhouten

Servers: † E. Stuart

J. Stuart, N. Ramirez

Readers: J. Kollmansburger, J. Brahm

Euch. Min: B. Igl, M. McComis

J. Rood, E. Stuart

M. McGrath, H. Mezydlo

T. McComis

# **CHURCH INFORMATION**

# Parish Staff/Resources

,		
PASTOR: Fr. Ralph Gross		
Parish Phone 262-965-2332 x104	Cell Phone262-227-2722	
Emergency 262-227-2722	E-Mailrgross@wi.rr.com	
ASSOCIATE PASTOR: Fr. Chuck Wrobel		
Parish Phone 262-968-3865	Cell Phone920-838-5740	
Emergency 920-838-5740	E-Mail frcwrobel@gmail.com	
DEACONS		
Mauricio Fernandez	414-915-9100	

Emergency 920-838-5740	E-Mail frcwrobel@gmail.com
DEACONS	
Mauricio Fernandez	414-915-9100
E-Mail	
Tom Filipiak	
Cell Phone	
E-Mail	
John C. Mezydlo	
E-Mailjmez	zydlo@lakelandautogroup.com
Gordon Snyder	
E-Mail	
PASTORAL ASSOCIATE	23 7
Karen Warnes (Parish Office)	262-965-2332 x105
Cell Phone	
E-Mail	kwarnes@wi.rr.com
SCHOOL PRINCIPAL	
Lisa Hedrick	262-965-2291 x151
E-MailLisa.Hedi	rick@stbrunoparishschool.com
PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIR	•
Paul Hoffman	262-956-6549
E-Mail	. pghoffman@michaelbest.com
BUSINESS MANAGER	
Leann Gronowski	262-965-2332 x103
E-Mail	LeannG@wi.rr.com
MUSIC MINISTRY	
Mark Gould - Cell Phone	262-370-5570
E-Mail	cantemusvv@yahoo.com
YOUTH AND FAMILY MINISTRY	-
Amy Golden	262-402-8229
E-Mail	aldgolden@gmail.com
CHILD MINISTRY	
Jan Lamparski	262-965-2332 x110
E-Mail	jlamparski@wi.rr.com
HISPANIC MINISTRY	
Betty Igl	
E-Mail	iglm@centurytel.net
PARISH ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANTS	
Pam Schmitt & Susan Atwater (Bull	etin Editor).262-965-2332 x101
Shared Parish E-Mail	stbruno@wi.rr.com
Семетеку	
Paul Tabat	262-965-3453

# To Contact Us:

St. Bruno Parish Office, 226 West Ottawa Avenue Dousman, WI 53118

,	
Parish Office Phone	262-965-2332
Parish Office Fax	262-965-4749
Parish Website	www.stbrunoparish.com
Parish E-mail	stbruno@wi.rr.com
School Office Phone School Website E-Mail (School Principal)Lisa E-Mail (School Secretary) Tami	www.stbrunoparishschool.com Hedrick@stbrunoparishschool.com

### WELCOME!

If you are a visitor to St. Bruno Parish, or new to our area, we welcome and thank you for praying with us. We are a church family and care about each other, our church, our community and our world. You are invited to become a member of the St. Bruno Parish Family. Please call **Karen Warnes**, *Pastoral Associate*, at **262-965-2332** for registration information.

### ON THE COVER

The Annual *Lessons & Carols* Concert (Dec. 21, 2014) was both moving & inspiring. Thank you to ALL who participated!

—Photos Courtesy of Eddie Phillips & John Kimpel

# SACRAMENTAL LIFE AND ASSISTANCE INFORMATION

### Mass – The Eucharist

Saturday: 5:00 p.m.

Sunday: 8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.

Hispanic Mass-First, Third, & Fifth Sundays at 4:30 p.m.

### RECONCILIATION

Saturday: 4:00 p.m. or by appointment

### BAPTISMS

To arrange *Baptism*, please contact Deacon Tom at least one month in advance, at 262-392-2516 or 262-366-1505.

#### MARRIAGE

Please contact the Pastor at least six months before the anticipated wedding date. At least one of the parties must be a registered, practicing Catholic member of our parish community.

#### Anointing of the Sick

We encourage parish members to celebrate the *Anointing of the Sick* for healing and strength at the time of serious illness or before surgery.

### COMMUNION TO THE SICK

Parish members bring *Holy Communion* to the homebound. If you are unable to attend Mass for a few weeks because of health or weather, please call the Parish Office.

### DANNY'S HELPING HANDS

If you need occasional help with errands, companionship, transportation or meals, contact **Rita Mezydlo** at **602-885-0299** or **rmezydlo@sbcglobal.net**.

### MEALS FOR FAMILIES WITH NEWBORNS

Expectant and new mothers can receive meals made by fellow parishioners for them and their families. Contact Carla Schreiner at 262-965-2353 or carlaschreiner@wi.rr.com.

### PRAYER NETWORK

If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, we have a group of parishioners at St. Bruno's who would like to pray for your special needs. Call Donna at 262-965-3224, or Ruth at 262-965-2329.

### ST. VINCENT DE PAUL (SVDP)

Contact the Parish Office for assistance from SVDP: 965-2332

### THE ENDOWMENT FOR ST. BRUNO

We have established a permanent endowment fund for the future of our church and school. We invite a contribution in honor of family members, friends, or in memory of a loved one. Information and contribution envelopes are in the Gathering Place.

### Parish Office Hours

Every Weekday From 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.

### **BULLETIN ARTICLES**

Please submit your stories, announcements, photographs and ideas for the bulletin to Susan by 10:00 a.m. Monday morning via email: stbruno@wi.rr.com.

MAINTENANCE